Eligibility to Drive

Central to driver responsibility is a commitment to a high standard of preparedness with respect to driving and to the highest regard for human life. This policy has been established to encourage good driving habits and to foster safety awareness necessary to protect us as drivers, other persons on the road, and property in general:

Procedures

A.        Sisters who are 55 years old and over, who are currently active drivers, are encouraged to attend an AARP sponsored "55 Alive" driving refresher course or a comparable course.

B.         At the age of 65, a sister will be required to participate in the "55 Alive" driving refresher course or a comparable course within one year of her birthday. A certificate of participation will be issued at the completion of the course. After 65 years of age the course should be taken every 5 years.

C.        The following sisters will be required to take an "on the road" driving skills test administered by a certified driving school:

1. Sisters whose ministries involve driving other persons on a regular basis.

                        2. Sisters who have had a series of accidents.

3. Sisters who suffer from illnesses or take medicines which may affect their driving ability.

4. Sisters who have reached the age of 70 within one year of her birthday and each time thereafter that the sister's license is renewed.

Following this objective assessment, each sister will send the report to the Director of Personnel.  The results of this report will determine if the sister will be permitted to continue to drive.

Any sister who has concerns about her own driving ability but does not fit into the criteria listed above may contact her local certified driving school about taking the driving skills test.

